
Congratulations to Col. Paul Berg, the director of 

the Army University Press (AUP) and the editor 

in chief of Military Review, on his retirement after twen-

ty-nine years of service in the U.S. Army.

While his tenure as director of AUP was unfortu-

nately short, he had a positive impact on our organiza-

tion for a much longer time. The staff of Military Review 

has had the good fortune to work with Col. Berg since 

early 2017 when he assumed responsibility as the editor 

in chief of the Journal of Military Learning. He oversaw 

publication of this peer-reviewed academic journal 

through its first seven issues. Col. Berg also supervised 

the production of AUP’s highly touted Large-Scale 

Combat Operations book series. And, as director of 

AUP, he provided crucial leadership as the organi-

zation rapidly transitioned to teleworking due to the 

COVID-19 pandemic.

Col. Berg will be missed by everyone in our organiza-

tion, but after his successful Army career, we anticipate 

hearing of his continued accomplishments as a civilian 

in the field of education and as a military veteran.

Farewell, 
Col. Paul 

Berg


